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Wednesday News 

July 20, 2016 

11:00 A.M. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Community Standards 

(352) 751-3912 
 

Community Watch 
(352) 753-0550 

 
Property Management 

(352) 753-4022 
 

Finance 
(352) 753-0421 

 
Human Resources 

(352) 674-1905 
 

Public Safety 
(352) 205-8280 

 
Purchasing 

(352) 751-6700 
 

Recreation Administration 
(352) 674-1800 

 
Utility/Amenity 
(352) 750-0000 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts 
operate and other important community information. For 
additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 
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The following facilities will be closed or have scheduled maintenance: 

 Southside Adult Pool 

The Southside Adult Pool will be partially closed for shade structure improvements until 
August 3rd.   

 Paradise Tennis Courts 

The Paradise Tennis Courts will be closed for court resurfacing until  August 26th. 

 Laurel Manor Sports Pool 

The Laurel Manor Sports Pool will be closed for maintenance until July 30th. 

 Lake Miona Sports Pool 

The Lake Miona Sports Pool will be closed for maintenance July 5th through August 2nd. 

 Allamanda Recreation Center 

The Allamanda Recreation Center will be closed Monday, July 25th through Friday, July 
29th. 

 Canal Street Pickleball and Tennis Court Closure 

The Canal Street Pickleball and Tennis Courts will be closed for resurfacing July 26th to 
August 1st. 

 Fish Hawk Pickleball and Tennis Courts 

The Fish Hawk Pickleball and Tennis Courts will be closed for resurfacing from July 19th 
through July 26th. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Golf View Dock Replacement 

The installation of the railing system is near completion.  The framing prepara-
tion for the cosmetic trim work to the pavilion is underway.  The approach side-
walk connector us being installed and District Property Management will begin 
its portion of the site grading work tomorrow.  This project is scheduled to be 
complete August 2016. 

 

 

 

 

 

Construction of Boone & Del Mar Gate House Restrooms 

The plumbing / mechanical and electrical concrete slab rough ins are complete.  
The floor concrete slabs will be poured in place this week. The restrooms will be 
for use by the gate attendants working at those locations. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       Boone Gate           Del Mar Gate 



 

 

Multi-Modal Path Discussion Group 

In April 2016 a memo was sent to the District Boards No. 1-4 and the Amenity         
Authority Committee from the Project Wide Advisory Committee (PWAC) requesting 
to reconvene the Multi-Modal Path Discussion Group.  In an effort to remain effec-
tive, the PWAC requested to initially focus specifically on multi-modal path signage at 
the second meeting.  This includes, but not limited to, directional, informational and 
safety signage.   

The District Boards No. 1-4 and the Amenity Authority Committee agreed to attend, 
and supervisors have provided input related to the topic in advance of the meeting.   

The MMPDG meeting is scheduled to take place on Tuesday, July 26, 2016 at 9:00 
a.m. in the Savannah Regional Recreation Center.  The meeting is open to the public, 
and supervisors and members of the public have the ability to discuss additional     
topics that they would like addressed by the MMPDG at a future meeting.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 

Water Cooler Information 

For the health, safety and wellbeing 
of your fellow Villagers, please        
refrain from opening the lids of any 
water coolers placed at recreation 

center facilities. 



 

 

It is with great pleasure to announce that the Village Community Developments      
Districts’ remaining 9 Executive Golf courses (Silver Lake, Hill Top, De La Vista,     
Chula Vista, Mira Mesa, El Diablo, El Santiago, SaddleBrook and Hawkes Bay) have 
become members and are enrolled in the certification process for the Audubon Inter-
national Cooperative Sanctuary Program for golf courses.   

The Audubon Cooperative Sanctuary Program for golf courses (ACSP) is an               
environmental education program that enhances wildlife habitat, helps with chemical 
use reductions /safety, aids in water quality management, recognizes water                 
conservation efforts and helps course managers with protecting natural resources for 
the benefits of the communities they are associated with. This program also helps golf 
courses become recognized as good stewards to the environment, preserves the        
natural heritage of the game, and gain           
recognition for the participants’ efforts.  

If you have any additional questions, or concerns 
or would like updates on any of the courses, 
please contact Eric Van Gorder, Director of          
Executive Golf Maintenance at (352)753-3396. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Message From... 

The conversion to our new Utility Billing software took place over the 4th of July weekend.  Along 
with the new billing system we have a new on-line payment system.  You are now able to pay        
on-line with an electronic check.  The convenience fee for paying in this manner is $1 which goes 
directly to the third party provider (Point & Pay).  The fee for on-line payment with debit or credit 
card has been reduced from 2.4% to 2.3% or a minimum of $2 (reduced from a minimum of $3).  
Also, on the site, you can now access your account in one of three ways, Account Number, Name, 
or Address.  Below is what the new screen looks like for paying a utility bill. 

Stay Tuned for more exciting new options over the coming weeks (hint . . . . e-bills)!   

Also due to the implementation, the utility bills being sent out in July will have a new look!  All of 
the same information will be included in the new bill but it will have a slightly different look.  A 
sample of the new bill is shown on the following pages with key items highlighted. 

If you have any questions, you may contact our Utility Billing and Customer Service Division at 
352-750-0000.   



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date! 


